
From Pastor Jeff  
 What an amazing summer we've had here in Lake Tahoe! The weather's been pretty 
fantastic; the wildflowers are amazing; the streams are running full into August.  It’s been a 

pretty amazing summer so far here at The Village Church as well.  We are on track to host over 
a hundred kids at our VBS next week, we’re on track to start our K-1 school program here on 
August 21, and, oh yeah, we have raised the funds to buy the house across the driveway and 

most of what we need to refurbish the church!  There’s been a ton going on here as staff and 
volunteers have put in all kinds of hard work and extra hours to make all this possible.  This 
church has a history of pulling together and pulling off some amazing ministry.   
 

Just today I found one of the bulletins from the dedication service for our sanctuary from July 

10, 1966.  It gives a brief history of the founding of the church in 1964  and then the work to 
get a building built.  I was struck that the Building Fund Campaign was put on in June of ‘65 

and construction started by September.  The first service was held in the new sanctuary on 
May 8, 1966. Our church will be 60 next year and our sanctuary will be 58!  The write-up in 
the bulletin ends with these words, “Now with our own building, we must develop a creative 

program for the enrichment of children, youth, and adults to the glory of God, and for the 
service of man.”  As we prepare to move into the house across the driveway and put it to use in 

ministry for the Kingdom of God, I think those words are a pretty good summary of what we 
hope to achieve.  Please pray for the further growth of ministry and service here at The Village 
Church, for our leaders and staff, and for everyone God will call to join us.   

 
 

 



 

August 6th: Lord’s Supper 

August 7th-11th: VBS here at the Church 
August 10th: Church Softball Game at 6:00pm at the Middle School Upper Field 
August 12th: Incline Village Churches Blood Drive Rec Renter 10am-2:30pm 

August 18th: VCA Open House 1pm-3pm 
August 20th: Village Christian Academy Ribbon Cutting Ceremony  

August 21st: Village Christian Academy First Day of School 
August 26th: Pray & Go 
August 27th: Service for Healing 

August 31st: Church Softball Game at 6:00pm at the Middle School Upper Field 
September 3rd: Church & Schools Fried Chicken Potluck; Lord’s Supper 
 

Some info on our Bible Studies and Small Groups: 

Sunday Mornings, Nursery, Preschool, & K-5 Sunday School (10:00am) in-Person. 
2nd & 4th Sunday Mornings, Village Sunday Youth Group (10:00am) in-person in the 
Youth Room & online via Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/98494686433?

pwd=MzZnSlF3OW1heWFxbEJzdWJicFU0QT09 
Monday Evenings, Grief Share Group (5:00pm) in-Person Fireside Room.  

Tuesday Nights, Incline Small Group (6:30pm to 8:00pm):in-person at the Fireside 
Room and via Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/396067313?
pwd=Smc1U29GVEVsYW85UkZoODFycHlDdz09 

Wednesday Mornings, Men's Bible Study (6:30am to 7:30am): in-person the Fireside 
Room and via Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/284810005?
pwd=QVJ6SzZZc2VDNlZwcFNobnBwTjhTUT09 

Wednesday Afternoons, Great News Club off for the Summer 
Wednesday Afternoons, Praise Team Practice at 5:00pm in the Sanctuary.  

Wednesday Nights, Adult Bible Study at 6:00pm in the Fireside Room 
Thursday Mornings, Women’s Bible Study 10:00am: Off for a few weeks 
Thursdays at Noon, Prayer Time for The Church’s Vision 

Thursday Nights, AA meets in the Fireside Room at 7:00pm 
Saturday Mornings, Church Hikes meet in Church parking lot at 7:50am 
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Village Christian Preschool Photos 
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VILLAGE CHURCH MISSIONS 

One Collective 

Our congregation through the Missions Committee has been supporting the Watkins family 
(see picture below) for several years.  They are associated with the mission organization, One 
Collective, and have focused their ministry efforts for two decades on Muslims in the Middle 
East.  Wes grew up in the Tahoe/Reno area and attended UNR. 
 

One Collective’s vision is to see lives and communities around the world transformed by the 
power of God. Its mission is to bring people together to help the oppressed by serving as a 

catalyst to bring churches, businesses and schools together to serve oppressed people 
around the world. 
 

Wes and his wife Rachel served for eight years in Yemen – the world’s most unreached 
country – before moving to Lebanon for six years where Wes taught at the Arab Baptist 
Theological Seminary which is dedicated to training Arab world leaders from all over the 

Middle East.  Rachel, by then the mother of three young children, home schooled the kids 
and ministered to women in the Syrian refugee camps in Lebanon.  The Watkins left Beirut 
in July 2022 to return to the US and give their children the experience of living and studying 

in the US.  They are now living in Wheaton, IL, a suburb of Chicago -- the home of 300,000 
Muslims. 
 

Rachel, a trained nurse, works in the medical field while Wes remains on the faculty of the 
Beirut seminary focusing on writing and teaching remotely to train students from Sudan, 

Lebanon, and other Arab Muslim countries.  He travels extensively and last year extended 
his outreach to the Muslim population in India and Bangladesh.  This year he is scheduled 
to travel to the Ivory Coast, Indonesia, and back to the Middle East surveying church 

movements and training church planters. He also mentors and coaches indigenous 
missionaries throughout the Muslim world, volunteers with World Relief in Chicago to help 

with the settlement of Sudanese and Syrian refugees, and continues doing research, 
speaking at conferences on church planting among the unreached people groups, and 
teaching on mission movements around the world.  Wes and Rachel hope to move to Dubai 

on the Arab Peninsula in 6-7 years 
after their kids are out of high 
school. 
 

The Missions Committee supports 

the Watkins as one of our 

missionary families annually and 

encourages members of our 

congregation to pray for them and 

the people groups they serve in 

hostile areas of the world.  You can 

find more information about their 

ministry activities with One 

Collective and how to support them 

on the website 

https:give.onecollective.org. 
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THRIFT SHOP PHOTOS 





8/1 Ben Barnes 
8/2 John Kraft 
8/8 Michelle Young 
8/10 Ellen Castator 
8/14 George Frederic 
8/14 Steph Conragan 
8/15 John Crawley 
8/21 Erika Hamner 

8/21 Rich Caviness 
8/21 Sharla Baker 
8/25  Chris Orlady 
8/25 Vern Tyerman 
8/26 Steve Jensen 
8/27 Gloria Ulrich 
8/30 Mark Sarsycki 
8/31 Suzy Farrell 
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Did we forget your birthday?  Call us at 
the church office - 775.831.0784  

PASTORAL CONTACT  
 

 In order to provide the best possible 
pastoral care in time of emergency or crisis, 

You can contact Pastor Jeff Ogden at 775-
624-4240 or Assistant Pastor Tony Conragan 
at 775-830-0566. If they don’t pickup please 

leave a voicemail and they will get back to 
you as soon as possible. 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS  
 Our regular hours are Tuesday through 

Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   

 

The Village Church is affiliated with 

ECO: A Covenant Order of  

Evangelical Presbyterians.  

For more information about ECO,  

visit our website:          
www.TheVillageChurchNV.org  

or www.eco-pres.org. 



Village Church Leadership 

The Village Church 

736 McCourry Blvd. 

Incline Village, NV 89451 

Telephone: 775.831.0784 

Fax: 775.831.0798 

Village Christian Preschool: 

Telephone: 775.831.1184 

Email: PastorJeff@TheVillageChurchNV.org 

Website: www.TheVillageChurchNV.org 

A Joyful Place To Grow 

Amber Anderson - Preschool Staff 

Pastor Tony Conragan - Assistant Pastor 

Chuck Dowd - Elder 

Jim Dykstra - Deacon’s Food Distribution  

Don Ferrell - Treasurer, Elder 

Karen Ferrell - Women’s Ministries Moderator 

Betsy Garfinkle - Deacon 

Tim Gilbert - Elder, Church Project Manager  

Jenna Hilton - Office Assistant  

Travis Holzner - Preschool Staff 

Tasia Irons - Preschool Staff 

Cindy Liggett - Preschool Director 

Yancy Lopez - Preschool Staff 

Colleen Malley - Preschool Staff 

Marilyn Merritt - Deacon 

 

Patricia Moser Morris - Deacon 

Rev. Jeff Ogden - Pastor 

Debra Ornelas - Family Ministries Director 

Hal Paris - Elder 

Annie Payne - Office Manager 

Chris Peterson - Deacon 

Lonny Reed - Custodian 

Linda Robins - Thrift Shop Manager 

Maricarmen Rubio - Preschool Staff 

Ann Schofield  - Clerk of Session, Elder 

Sharon Sigler - Deacon Moderator 

Lisa Snavely - Deacon 

Jason Stanton - Accompanist 

Vickie Twichell - Thrift Shop Manager 

Ed Windham - Elder 


